


27, Notes to the Financial Statements; and page 29, Schedule of Revenues, Expenditures and Changes 
in Fund Balance - Budget and Actual. Upon a motion duly made by Director Rickel, and being 
seconded by Director Durham, the Board voted unanimously to approve the FY2020 Annual Financial 
Report and Audit, as presented. 

RECEIVE FINANCIAL AND BOOKKEEPER'S REPORT, INCLUDING PAYMENT OF INVOICES, 
REVIEW OF INVESTMENTS, AND PROJECT CASH FLOW REPORTS. 

Ms. Hall presented the Bookkeeper's Report and went over invoices, included in the Board materials. 
Upon a motion duly made by Director Airola, and being seconded by Director Rickel, the Board voted 
unanimously to accept the Bookkeeper's Report and approved payment of invoices, as presented. 

RECEIVE UPDATE ON FY2020 BUDGET AND CONSIDER FY2021 BUDGET. 

Mr. Bean requested an update on the FY2020 Budget. Ms. Curley reported the City will move forward 
with the FY2021 Budget; however, the FY2020 Budget does not need to be approved by the City. 
Chair Givens stated she wanted the FY2020 Budget approved for accounting and project purposes. 
Council Member Travis stated the FY2020 Budget needs to be presented to Council for approval. 
Council Member Peck stated it was her understanding that both the FY2020 and FY2021 Budgets are 
scheduled on Council Agenda in October. There was a lengthy discussion regarding the FY2 020 and 
FY2021 Budgets. Directors Rickel and Durham reported the CIP Committee has reviewed and is 
recommending for approval the FY2021 Budget. Upon a motion duly made by Director Rickel, and 
being seconded by Director Durham, Directors Heins, Rickel, Durham, Hodges, Freels and Airola 
voted to approve the FY2021 Budget, as presented. Chair Givens opposed. The motion passed. 

CIP COMMITTEE: 

a. Project update and recommendations from Gauge Engineering LLC.

Mr. Ali provided an update on projects, copies of Gauge Engineer's Progress Reports are included 
in the Board materials. He provided an update on the W140 Channel & Straws Improvements. 
He reported the access road is complete and the contractor is working on grating next to the road. 
He reported the box culverts have been cleaned out. He provided an update on Gessner Road 
and reported the contractor is focusing on the middle portion of the road. He reported sidewalk 
forming and installation is ongoing. He provided an update on Memorial Drive project and 
reported the pre­construction meeting was held with TxDOT and the contractor. He reported the 
anticipated start date is October S. Mr. St. John provided an update on the Tropical Beta 
rainfall and drainage performance in the Zone. He provided an update on the W140 Basin 
deepening/pump preliminary layouts. He answered questions and reported Gauge is currently 
evaluating the benefits in a variety of scenarios. 
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